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Dear Dr Dermody, 

This is the first of two ABA submissions to the Parliamentary Joint Committee on 
Corporations and Financial Services’ ‘Inquiry into Australia’s Insolvency Laws’. This 
submission deals with reference item ‘(e) the treatment of employee entitlements ’. The 
second part of the ABA’s submission will be sent in due course. 

In 2001, the Coalition announced a policy to protect employee entitlements. The 
package included a Government fbnded safety net scheme (GEERS) and a change in 
insolvency law to elevate certain employee entitlements above secured creditors with 
fixed charges against the company’s assets. This is known as the Maximum Priority 
Rule (MPR). 

Since then, the Government has been consulting with industry and labour groups to 
determine the impact of the policy in the community. The banking industry has 
continually stressed that we syrnpathise with the plight of workers who, through no fault 
of their own, find themselves out of work and without adequate protection for their 
entitlements. We support the legislation of the GEERS scheme. 

Our strong conclusion fkom examining the MPR proposal, however, is that it will 
significantly impact on the lending and loan security arrangements of many businesses, 
and will in no way benefit employees. Direct impacts include higher lending rates, 
reduction in credit availability to many businesses and, in some cases, businesses may 
have credit withdrawn completely. Effects may be particularly severe on those 
companies with long-serving work forces (and thus high employee entitlement 






